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PURPOSE OF Monday, October 24 Van Duzen Recon 
 
* ERRP noted Chinook salmon entering the Van Duzen 
on October 14 
 
* Anglers caught Chinook salmon in the Van Duzen 
River at the mouth of Yager Creek on Sunday October 
16 
 
* The October 24 reconnaissance was to check the Van 
Duzen River as it rose in response to new storms.  
Riffles known to have been used in past years by 
Chinook for spawning were visited, which are also 
good locations to see migrating fish. 
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Yager Creek at Highway 36 



Yager Creek had 
enough flow for 
Chinook to migrate, 
was still clear enough 
to see fish, but there 
were no fish to be seen.
  
Chinook and coho use 
Yager Creek for 
spawning, especially 
Lawrence Creek, a 
major tributary 



Van Duzen at Shakefork 
organic farm ς clear 
enough to see fish ς riffles 
where migrating salmon 
would be easy to see ς 
smolts jumping ς but no big 
wakes or adult salmon  
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Shakefork Riffle. 
Ideal for seeing 
migrating fish.  
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Van Duzen at Hwy 36 in Carlotta.  



Van Duzen at Swimmers Delight.  
Turbidity substantially elevated 
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Van Duzen at Swimmers Delight.  
 


